Notice of Public Hearing & Notice to bidders
Fort Dodge FIBER – Drop & In-Premise Installation Project 

You are hereby notified that the City of Fort Dodge will receive Bids for the Fort Dodge FIBER – Drop & In-Premise Installation Project. 
Project Description:  The project in this RFP is generally described as the drop construction, “site-survey” with premise owners to delineate the path for the drop, house demarcation and in-premise installation (provisioning).  Full RFP is available on the City website at www.fortdodgeiowa.org
Sealed bids for the work comprising each improvement as stated below must be filed in the office of the City Clerk of the City of Fort Dodge, Municipal Building, 819 1st Avenue South, Fort Dodge, Iowa before 3:00 p.m. (local time) August 19, 2022. 
Public Hearing on Proposed Contract Documents and Estimated Costs for Improvement:   A public hearing will be held by the Fort Dodge City Council on the proposed contract documents (plans, specifications and form of contract) and estimated cost for the improvement at its meeting at 6:00 p.m. on September 12, 2022 in said Council Chambers, Municipal Building, 819 1st Ave South, Fort Dodge, Iowa.   At said hearing, any interested person may appear and file objections thereto, or to the cost of said improvements.  Proposals previously received by the Clerk will be considered by the Fort Dodge City Council at said time, and at that time, or at such time, date, and place as then may be fixed, the Fort Dodge City Council will act upon proposals and award a contract for the construction of the improvements.   The successful lowest responsible bidder will execute contract documents as approved by the Fort Dodge City Council.
This improvement project is being constructed and paid for pursuant to the provisions of Chapter 384 of the Code of Iowa.
By virtue of statutory authority, a preference will be given to products and provisions grown and/or produced within the State of Iowa, and preference will be given to Iowa domestic labor as provided in the Code of Iowa.
Jeff Nemmers, City Clerk
